
Date:  06/11/24  

To: Andrew Aebi, PBOT Local Improvement District Administrator 

From: Adam Southerland, TriMet Senior Project Manager 

Subject: TriMet commitments for NE 46th & Bryant LID Project  

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

This memo is intended to supplement the letter dated May 22, 2024, as signed by Jamie Snook on behalf 
of Sean Batty, Interim Executive Director of Engineering & Construction. 

The purpose of this memo is to clarify that TriMet is in the process of purchasing the permanent fencing 
materials referenced in the letter from Jamie Snook. The fencing materials will be provided to the 
Portland Bureau of Transportation’s (PBOT’s) contractor, which will install the fencing and additional 
required embankment per the budgetary value of $422,689. 

TriMet understands that PBOT is authorizing the fence installation and additional embankment through 
Contract Change Order 3. We acknowledge that CCO-3 also includes TriMet commitments for conduit on 
NE Columbia Blvd. at 46th Ave. at a value of $28,350 and temporary 8’ fencing at a value of $2,750. 
Finally, TriMet acknowledges that CCO-3 includes fence materials as a contingency at a value of 
$348,862.50, which will only be needed if TriMet’s purchase order SC240224CA issued on 06/11/24 for 
acquisition of the fencing materials is not fulfilled by 09/09/24 with materials to be delivered to 
Westech Construction Inc. by that date. 

Thank you, 
Adam Southerland 
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